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Welcome back everyone.  This is just a short newsletter to bring some items to your attention before our bi-monthly edition. 
We wish to remind parents that ALL NUT PRODUCTS  ARE BANNED FROM THE SCHOOL, due to a number of pupils having life threatening nut allergies – this includes Nutella!
REMINDER

Please ensure that your child’s individual hand towel is labelled, cleaned and replaced regularly.
SCHOOL DAY
School opens at 8.35am.  Parents are asked to ensure that their child does not arrive unaccompanied before 8.35am as there is no supervision available and the children are not insured before official opening hours.   

Please note the school day for Junior and Senior Infants children ends at 1.20pm.  The children in these classes must be collected at this time as there is no facility for supervising them after this time.  Classes for all other children end at 2.20pm.

DROPPING CHILDREN TO SCHOOL

We would ask parents to be mindful of the increase of vehicular and pedestrian traffic coming into school. 

· Parents and children walking in from the carpark must keep the path at all times.  

· Cars driving in to drop off children should move away as soon as your child has alighted from the car.
· All parents and pupils must enter the school through the main front door only.
PICK-UP ARRANGEMENTS
As usual we will need to know your child’s travel arrangements for the year.  Also, if there is a change to this, or if someone is collecting your child other than the person who usually collects him/her, please let your child’s teacher know by school bag note – NO phone calls please.   This is for your child’s safety.

Before your child leaves for school each morning, please make sure that he/she knows how they are getting home again i.e. bus, picked up by parent/ minder etc. 

We would like to ask parents from 3rd to 6th classes that if you are delayed, and not here 
on time to pick up your child, you need to make your child aware of what to do should this happen e. g. if minder/parent is not at the car park at home time, the child should return to the school lobby and wait until they are collected.  Please do not ring Adrienne to ask her to forward a message to your child re: arrangements for going home as we cannot take responsibility for individuals’ family arrangements. 
INFORMATION NIGHTS FOR PARENTS
Information Meetings will be organised for parents of our Junior Infants, 1st, 3rd, 5th and 6th classes. The first of these will take place on 26th September for our Junior Infant parents; 4th October for 1st and 3rd classes; 11th October for 6th class and 18th October for 5th class. (Details will be sent via your child’s schoolbag).
ABSENCES
If your child is absent from school please complete an ‘Absence Slip’ and give it to your child’s teacher upon his/her return to school.  The school is required to have these notes for insurance purposes and for the National Education and Welfare Board.  There is no need to phone in a child’s absence.
HEAD LICE
Head lice has already made an appearance in the school!  They can spread rapidly in the school unless all affected children are treated promptly.  Head Lice do not reflect standards of hygiene in the home or in the school.  We would advise that long hair is tied back at all times in school, and that you check your child’s hair regularly.  If your child has Head Lice, please inform us immediately, as it will be necessary for us to notify other parents of an outbreak in their child’s class.
TEXT-A-PARENT

Our Text-a-Parent communication system works very efficiently as long as we have parents’ up-to-date mobile numbers.   If you have changed your mobile number within the past few months or you wish to clarify the mobile numbers we have on our records, please contact the school 
office. For those of you who are unfamiliar with this communication system, it is one way i.e. school to parent only – no response facility.  


 
  LABELLING
We cannot emphasise enough how important it is to label everything belonging to your child (i.e. beakers, lunch boxes, tracksuits, jackets etc.)  We accumulate a large selection of lost property when children’s belongings are not identifiable.    Please check through the lost property box situated in the main lobby.

DONATIONS

As our school libraries are full, we will not be taking any donations of books at present.  We will review our library stocks later in the school year.  Thanks to the many parents who have very generously donated books to us over the years.

BIRTHDAY TREATS
We would like to advise parents to refrain from sending in cakes/sweets/treats on children’s birthdays to classes. Sending in treats breaches our healthy eating policy.  It means treats are being consumed very regularly by our pupils and parents can feel under pressure to send in treats also. 

 Please keep ‘celebrations’ to outside school.  

BIRTHDAY PARTY INVITATIONS

No birthday invitations to be distributed in the class.  This to be done before or after school hours to avoid children getting upset.

SAFETY NOTICE
We ask all parents and guardians to use the pedestrian crossing and footpaths when coming to and from the school.  Please do not block the main 
door entrance gate at going home time to facilitate the safe entry and exit of all 
pupils from the building.  Also, please ensure your children do not climb on the walls and railings of the school. Please ensure you supervise your child at all times as this can be a dangerous time with buses leaving the premises.
The Board of Management is again requesting parents NOT to park on the double-yellow lines outside the school gate.   Please use the car park provided or 
alternatively park in the parking-bays on the road to St. Wolstan’s.  This is for your child’s safety.
Pupils and parents who cycle to our school are not permitted to cycle through the staff car park of St. Wolstan’s.  Please remain on the official cycle path at all times.  

Please also note that parents from our school cannot use the staff carpark in St. Wolstan’s to drop off their children on their way to school in the morning.

RECYCLING  
Don’t forget our various recycling banks that we have in the school 

· Mobile Phone Recycling Bank 
· Battery Bank for used batteries
· Clothes Recycling Bank for old clothes, linens etc.
AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES HELD IN NKETNS – but not run by NKETNS
As you may be aware the Board of Management hire out rooms to various people, clubs, organisations etc.  When an activity takes place at 1.20pm and involves children from our Junior and Senior Infants, the children will be given to their after-school teacher in the school lobby. Please ensure you collect your child from after- school activities on time.   Letters, messages and payment relating to after-school classes must be given directly to the after-school teacher NOT your child’s N.K.E.T.N.S. class teacher or the school office. 
COLLECTION OF JUNIOR AND SENIOR INFANTS FROM AFTER-SCHOOL CLASSES ENDING AT  2.20PM

(Below is a repeat of the letter that was issued to Junior & Senior Infant parents)

As the school grows we have an increasing number of children from infant classes who engage in extra-curricular activities and attend Hopscotch afterschool from 1.20pm – 2.20pm. They need to be collected at the same time that the rest of the school is departing and when a number of buses are parking and departing outside the school. This raises safety concerns for our pupils.

To simplify the procedure for parents to take when collecting their children from extra-curricular classes at 2.20pm we are designating the fire door beside the Junior Infant classes as the point of entry and the point of exit for parents.

To collect your child from an extra-curricular class at 2.20pm:

1. Enter the school via the fire door outside the Junior Infant classes (walk around to the Junior Yard to get there)

2. Proceed to the room where the extra-curricular class is held.

3. Collect your child.

4. Return to the lobby and exit via the same door.

5. Be sure to use the pedestrian crossing to cross over to the far side near the drop off area.

We are moving nearly 200 children around the building at 2.20pm and there are a number of buses departing the school so please hold your child’s hand until you exit the school grounds.

Remember, this is for your child’s and other children’s safety.

Thanks for your cooperation.

Regards

Rita

PUPIL ACHIEVEMENTS

Cian, Ben and Conor McNamara took part in ‘The Summer Reading Stars’ held at Celbridge Library over the Summer and they  received medals and Certificates for reading 6 books each. 
NEXT N.K.E.T.N.S. NEWSLETTER

Our next newsletter will issue at the end of October, and this will mention items donated by parents, more achievements by pupils, Board of Management news, PTA update,....to list a few! 









